


 

 

 

 

CARRIAGE HILLS SEWER CONNECTION 

PROCEDURE 

 

 

If you are located in Carriage Hills Sewer Sub-District 1, you are required to connect to the new sewer 

system.  In order to expedite and simplify the process, the following procedures must be followed.   

 

Only registered septic installers, plumbers, excavation contractors or owners who sign an affidavit are 

allowed to make the sewer connection.  No matter who does the work, the following guidelines must be 

followed. 

 

1) Obtain a Sewer Tap Permit from the City of South Bend Division of 

Engineering (fee waived).  Please refer to the attached Carriage Hills Sewer 

Connection Requirements for more details. 

 

2) Get a permit for a Sewer Connection from the Building Department – you 

will need to know if the connection is over 100’ or under 100’ from the home. 

 

3) Call the Building Department for an inspection – you need to schedule the 

inspection with the Plumbing Inspector.  You must call between 7:30 – 9:00 a.m. 

or 3:30 – 4:00 p.m. M-F to schedule the inspection.  (574) 235-9554 

 

Someone over 18 years of age needs to be at the home to allow the inspector 

inside. Connect all fixtures to the sewer except clean water sources (i.e. 

stormwater and groundwater).  If you call for an inspection and no one is 

there to allow entry, you will need to pay for another inspection permit and 

reschedule the appointment.  No exceptions! 

 

4) Once the sewer is available for connection, you must also abandon the septic 

system.  It will probably be more cost effective to do the connection and 

abandonment at the same time.  Please refer to the attached Septic System 

Abandonment Process for the Carriage Hills Sewer Project from the Health 

Department for more details. 

 

*Any plumbing on the inside of the building requires a separate building 

permit.  All such work must be done by a licensed plumber or, if you live in 

your home and sign an affidavit, the homeowner. 














